
Santa Monica-Malibu Unified School District
Board of Education

MEETING AGENDA
ADDENDUM
June 12, 2003

 
A regular meeting of the Santa Monica-Malibu Unified School District’s  Board of Education
will be held on Thursday, June 12, 2003.  Following Roll Call at 5 p.m. at the District Offices
1651 16th Street, the Board will move to the Board Conference Room for Closed Session, for
reasons listed in Section III, of the Agenda. The Board will reconvene in Open  Session at 7 p.m.
in the Board Room of the Administrative Offices.

The Public Portion of the Meeting Begins at 7 p.m. 

Persons wishing to address the Board of Education regarding an item that is scheduled for this
meeting, must submit the”Request to Address” card prior to discussion of that item.  Persons
wishing to address the Board of Education regarding an item that is not scheduled on this
meeting’s agenda, may speak during the Public Comments section by submitting the Request to
Address care at the beginning of the meeting.  The same card is used for either option and is
printed in both Spanish and English.  Cards are located with meeting materials at the back of the
room.  Completed cards should be submitted to the Secretary.

XIII INFORMATIONAL ITEMS
(The following item is added to the Agenda for June 12, 2003)

I.2 First Level of Restorations Resulting from Measure “S”

XX ADJOURNMENT
This meeting will adjourn in memory of Elizabeth Needham-Plumlee.

The next meeting is a Closed Session scheduled for Saturday, June 21, 2003 at 
9 a.m. in the Administrative Offices, 1651 16th Street, Santa Monica, CA.  The
Board will continue discussion of  the Superintendent’s
evaluation/contract/performance targets.

The next regular meeting of the Board of Education is scheduled to be held on
Thursday, June 26, at 7 p.m. in the Board Room of the District Offices, 1651 16th

Street, Santa Monica, CA, unless otherwise noticed.



TO: BOARD OF EDUCATION INFORMATION
06/12/03

FROM: SUPERINTENDENT / JOSEPH N. QUARLES

RE: FIRST LEVEL OF RESTORATIONS RESULTING FROM MEASURE “S’

INFORMATIONAL ITEM NO. I.2

In looking at balancing the 2003-04 budget, staff presented the Board an extensive list of budget
reductions for consideration.  Staff recommended and the Board approved all the reductions
which totaled $13.7 million.  The recommended reductions represented an equitable application
as possible to all programs and services.  

At its meetings of March 6 and 19, 2003, the Board established guidelines that would be used to
restore budget cuts as additional revenue became available.  It was acknowledged at that time
that the Board may not be able to restore all the proposed reductions, but an attempt was made to
develop a list of programs and services that would be restored by the successful passage of the
School Funding Measure, additional ongoing support (from the Cities), and the hopeful
restoration of State and Federal categorical programs.

As a result of the successful passing of Measure “S”, staff will begin to implement the first level
of restorations as determined by the Board guidelines developed in March, 2003.  The process of
rescinding layoff notices and rehiring has begun.


